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Dear Parents



                           






March 29th 2018
Newsletter 6
During this final week of term, we have been marking Holy Week, learning about Palm Sunday, Good Friday and Easter Sunday through class activities, and our annual Easter Pause morning.  I hear that many families greatly enjoyed the Easter Egg Hunt on Pitch Hill on Palm Sunday.  The Easter Bonnet parade is always a joy to watch; the energy, time, perseverance leading to such wonderful creations make John’s job of selecting class winners very challenging.
I am grateful to the whole school community for being so flexible in the last month with the school closing for two days due to the snow.

The playground is being re-surfaced during the Easter holidays, and the new playground markings, chosen by the children, will be laid at half-term, to allow the surface to ‘settle’.  We are still awaiting the final designs of the playground markings.
GDPR (General Data Protection Regulation)
The new GDPR, which comes in to force on 25th May 2018, replacing the current Data Protection Act (DPA), will strengthen and unify all data held within schools.  GDPR brings a new responsibility to inform parents and stakeholders about how we are using pupils’ data and who it us being used by.  A great deal of the processing of personal data undertaken by schools falls under a specific legal basis, ‘in the public interest’.  As it is in the public interest to operate schools successfully, it will mean that specific consent will not necessarily be needed in the majority of cases in schools.  However, consent must be explicitly given to anything that isn’t within the normal business of the school, especially if it involves a third party managing the data.  GDPR will ensure data is protected, will give individuals more control over their data, and schools will have a greater accountability for that data.  GDPR regulations for schools is a way of further enhancing the way we deal with personal data.

Further information, including the updated Privacy Notices, will be sent out to parents as soon as they become available, but should you require any clarification, please contact our Data Protection Lead, Mrs Walmsley (Bursar) in the school office.
Absence

I am becoming aware of an increasing number of requests for term-time holidays.  The staff team and myself recommend great consideration is given to your child’s learning and well-being before making such a request.  There is no doubt taking a holiday in term time is disruptive for your child and can impact on progress.  After all there are over 170 days a child doesn’t attend school in any one year!
Sport Relief
The children contributed an amazing 150,000 steps to the national total, and our sport-themed mufti day on Friday raised £92.10.  Thank you for your support.
PTA Meeting: Tuesday 17th April @ 8.00pm in The Bulls Head.  All welcome.

Year 2 End of KS1 Assessments:  Meeting for parents on Thursday 19th April @ 2.30pm

One aspect of Key Stage 1 teacher assessments take place during the first half of the summer term.  It is extremely important that your child is in school at 8.45am each day, for organisational purposes.  If your child is ill please let the school know as soon as possible.  Please avoid dentist/doctor appointments during the school day.  If in any doubt please speak to the office team or myself.  Mrs Stevenson is holding a meeting for Cherry class parents on Thursday 20th April at 2.30pm.

Cherry Class – Spring Sing 2017: Friday 20th April

Tickets are being sent home today for the Spring Sing at St Catherine’s School at the beginning of next term.  Please make sure the office is informed immediately of any change in pick up arrangements, and ensure that your child is in school by 8.45am so the coach can leave promptly at 9.00am.  The performance will be from 1.30 – 2.30pm.  Lunch is being provided free of charge by St Catherine’s School, but the children will need to bring a bottle of water.  They need to wear school trousers/shorts or skirt, school jumper or cardigan, and an orange t-shirt which will be sent home with them the day before the concert.  Please could you make sure that the t-shirt is washed and returned to school after the concert, by Monday 23rd April,
Mamma Mia Singalong – (date to be confirmed)
The Governors next fundraising event is a screening of Mamma Mia at the Village Hall at the beginning of next term.  This is a singalong screening, but you can be a Dancing Queen as well!  There will be a prize for best fancy dress. More information will be available at the start of next term. 
Summer Fair Colouring Competition

The winner of the Seaside Colouring Competition was Ruby, with Joshua VW and Bea the runners up.  Ruby’s picture will go on the front of the advertising booklet and on the boards for the Summer Fair, and the runners up pictures will be on the back of the booklet.  It was very hard to pick the class winners – well done to everyone who took part.
Explorers Summer Term (first half): Just a reminder - PLEASE DO NOT MAKE PAYMENTS FOR NEXT TERM EITHER ONLINE OR BY CHILDCARE VOUCHERS UNTIL AFTER 1ST APRIL.  We have your booking form to secure your place.  Cheques that have already been handed in to the office will not be banked until the start of the Summer Term.
SCL Multi Activities after school club (Summer Term)

Children in Apple class are able to join in the Multi Activities club in the Summer Term if they would like to.  All SCL booking is now online at wearescl.co.uk.
Road Safe
Each child today has received this term’s road safety club leaflet specifically designed to develop essential skills for keeping safe near roads.  Do take time to read the information in this wonderful leaflet.  We are extremely grateful to Claire Moore for organising this every term.  There is an Easter colouring competition on the back for the children to complete in the holidays if they would like to – it will be judged at the beginning of next term, and the winner will receive an Easter egg, with Speckles key rings awarded to the runners up.
Schools Admissions 2018
If you applied online for a school place for September 2018, you will be notified via email and able to view admissions online during the evening of Monday 16th April.  Once you have received this email you must log on to your Admissions account to accept or decline the school place by 30th April – receiving the email does not count as accepting the place.  A letter will only be sent out on Monday 16th April to parents who applied on paper or to parents who applied online who cannot be offered their first preference.  
Parental thanks

This term many parents have been regularly hearing children read on an individual basis, and the staff are very grateful for this help.  Parents have also been very supportive accompanying the classes on school trips or Forest Schools sessions.  Thank you as well to our lollipop volunteers – Alison Wanner, Cathy Williams, Shelley Dauncey, Jo Root, Helen Mclaren, Lucy Tosh, Julia Reed, Amelia Nunn, Rachel Thompson and Rachel Bradley.  We are indebted to their commitment in keeping you and your children safe when crossing the road.

PE Kits

A reminder that PE shorts, socks AND TRAINERS must be in PE bags next term.  This includes Apple class.

May I take the opportunity to thank the amazing team at Ewhurst.  They are a fantastic group of people who are committed to providing a creative and challenging curriculum in which your children develop skills and strategies to become independent learners.

I wish you and your families a restful Easter break
Yours sincerely
Jane Dyer

Headteacher
Easter Pause for Thought

Whilst enjoying your Easter eggs, reflect on what an egg represents at this Christian festival.




Awards 23.3.18 – Living our school values


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Freddie		Oliver		Hugo	


Headteacher’s Award


Maggie		Ruby		Oscar


Beau		Sebastian	Isabella N


Bea		Lily		Poppy F





End of term awards – 29.3.18


Politeness


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Reef		Abigail		Freddie


Jemima		Benedict		Poppy O


Achievement


Sam		Elise		Oliver


Trudeke		Tyler		Jodie		





Summer Term 2018


April


Mon 16th 	Term starts


Tues 17th 	PTA Meeting in The Bulls Head @ 8.00pm


Thurs 19th	Yr 2 End of KS1 meeting @2.30pm


Fri 20th 		Cherry Class Spring Sing @ 


St Catherine’s School, Bramley


Weds 25th 	French Club starts


Mon 30th 	Cherry Forest School (rescheduled)


May


Mon 7th 		May Day Bank Holiday


Weds 23rd 	New Parents Meeting (Reception Sept 2018)


28/5 – 1/6	Half term


June		


Weds 6th  	Class Photos			


Sat 16th /Sun 17th 	Ewhurst Open Gardens


Thurs 21st 	Full Governors Meeting


Sat 23rd 		School Summer Fair 		


Fri 29th		Inset Day (no children in school)	


July	


Weds 4th 	Last French Club


Fri 6th 		Healthy Breakfast (8.00 – 8.45)


		Sports Morning @ 10.00am


9th – 13th 	Feeling Good Week 


Mon 9th		Skipping Workshop


Tues 10th 	Display Evening


Weds 11th 	Whole School trip to Sayers Croft


Thurs 12th	Pet Service @ 9.15am


Friday 13th	Pool Party @ 3.10pm


Saturday 14th 	Ewhurst Carnival


Friday 20th 	Leavers Service @ 9.15am


End of Term @ 1.30pm








Attendance


100% Attendance for the Spring Term:


Apple: 39%    Holly: 60%    Cherry:  64%


Whole school attendance:   53%











